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To our valued customers, 
 
 
California’s Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986, better known as 
Proposition 65, requires warnings to consumers of potential exposure to chemicals in products.  
This proposition has been recently amended with changes to the “Clear and Reasonable” 
Warning regulation effective August 30, 2018.    
 
KYOCERA SGS Precision Tools (KSPT) is committed to proposition 65 compliance as required by 
a manufacturer.  KSPT Safety Data Sheets (SDS) have been updated to include the new Safe 
Harbor “Clear and Reasonable” Warning for occupational exposures.  Additionally, KSPT has 
integrated the compliant warning statement into its product labels.  All products manufactured 
on or after August 30th, 2018 will be shipped with the new, updated labels.   
 
The Prop 65 standard specifies two forms of warnings. Where signage is required, a pdf file 
containing the following warning is available and can be printed at your convenience at 
www.p65warnings.ca.gov.  
 

WARNING: This product can expose you to chemicals including Cobalt, which is known to the 
State of California to cause cancer.  For more information go to www.p65warnings.ca.gov 

 
Product labels will contain the information shown below:   

 
WARNING: Cancer -  www.p65warnings.ca.gov 
 

 
KSPT has worked to make this transition to the new State of California requirements as smooth 
as possible.  Please look for the new warnings on products and in literature starting August 30, 
2018. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
KYOCERA SGS Precision Tools 
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